Lagisiative Office:

East Armiex, Padiamont Buldings
Victoria, B.C, VBV 1X4

Phone. 280 96E-F270

Fax: 250 387-8100

Constituency Offica:

10 - 7300 Vedder Road

Crilliwack, B.C, V2R 4GE

Phone: &04 A5R-5230

Fas; G0 A5H-5290

wansite: www lauristhronessrmia.ca
o-mal: Bar E_Iﬁ[ﬁ-ﬂﬂﬁﬁ.lnii—!@leﬂ Do ca

MINIST E._Eﬁf"r-"ﬁé’
MISTER GF ZAESTS (a8 N
& NATURAL RESOUTi n.r'-mqﬁ#?ngms

RECEIVED

Jen 12 20

Province of l
British Columb
Legislative Asse

Eﬁllllﬁ'lﬁr I:]DM

A

o (Jinfo FileLayre Throness, v a
e —— i Chulliwack-Hopo

LlReply Direg

December 5, 2013

Hon. Steve Thomson

Minister of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Development II!_

Legislative Buildings
Victoria, BC
VBV 1X4

Dear Minister:

—— = .E
HCE oF TH
U?;Uﬂ 'I'-."I.!N'l'STER
3 |AN 06 0%
Ii' AUNISTRY OF .
| WATURAL RESOURCE QPERAT!
PN

|, =

| am writing in support of nineteen landowners at a ski resart in my riding called Hemlock

Valley.

Long ago, in 1982, the local Regional District declared certain areas in Hemnlock Valley ta be in
danger of avalanche. Properties were affected by this decision that owners wished to develop.
Over time some owners received a land swap from the Province and were satisfied. Others did
not, for no reason that | have been able to ascertain. The remaining landowners have always

seen this as an injustice.

A large development at Hemlock Valley is now contemplated, and a formal Master Plan is
nearing completion following a long process of consultation. This will entail the sale of crown
land to the developer; land that is owned by your Ministry. Ministry officials have wisely built
provision into this Master Plan for including the nineteen land owners in a land swap, should
the provincial government decide to do so.

it would not cost the scvarnment a2ny money to do this exchange, but because ravenus might
be foregone, a Treasury Board submission may be required. The revenue that might be
foregone {and this is in question because it is difficult to know if there would be any other
demand for that land) would be very small, because only a few acres of land are involved.

Please accept this as my request tc draft a Treasury Board submission {or any other more
appropriate instrument) that would facilitate an exchange of crown land, in order to ensure the
safety of future development and put to rest this decades-long controversy once for all.

Because the master plan will soon be actioned, timing is of the essence. | appreciate your early

attention to this important matter.
Sincerely,

Laurie Throness

cc: Fraser Valley Regional District
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January 8, 2014

Laurie Throness, MLA
Chilliwack-Hope

East Annex, Parliament Buildings
Victoria, British Columbia

V8V 1X4

Dear MLA Throness:

Thank you for your letter of December 5, 2013, requesting a submission that would facilitate

an exchange of Crown land for landowners in the Hemlock Valley area.

Your concerns have been noted and | appreciate you writing to share them with me. In order
to provide you with a thorough and comprehensive response, | have asked ministry staff to

compile the necessary information for my review.

Please be assured your comments are given every consideration.

Sincerely,

o LT n—

Steve Thomson

Minister
Ministry of Forests, Lands and Office of the Minister Mailing Address: Tel: (250) 387-6240
Natural Resource Operations PO BOX 9049 Stn Prov Govt Fax: (250) 387-1040

Victoria, BC V8W 9E2

Website:

www.gov.be.ca/for
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